
DECEMBER MEETING THIS WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 12 
AT RIVER STATION, 8:00 PM 
Bring your Holiday Beers for this one. 
 
JANUARY MEETING AT RIVER STATION, 8:00 PM 
From Tuthilltown Spirits, a local distiller, Ralph Erenzo will be our guest 
speaker. 
 
 
CONGRATULATIONS TO FRANK KOBES 
For FINISHING THE NEW YORK CITY MARATHON! 
 
“This was tough; I became very dehydrated and had 2 blisters. I finished 
very strong and passed a lot of people in the last 2 miles. Running through 
Manhattan was awesome. 37,000 people finished.” 
 
Finish time: 3:55:01 
10K split: 0:50:48 
Half-marathon split: 1:48:59 
Overall place: 10007 
 
 
SUNDAY FEBRUARY 10, 2008 
 
The New York City Homebrewers Guild is proud to announce its Second 
Annual 
 
Homebrew Alley Competition. 
 
We will need Judges and Stewards, so please come and enjoy a day of 
judging, good food and awards. 
 
It will again be held at Chelsea Brewing Company - 59 Chelsea Piers Ste 
62 
Cold breakfast and hot coffee will be provided as well as lunch from 
Chelsea Brewing Co.. 
Sign up begins at 9:30 AM. 
 
Last years inaugural HOMEBREW ALLEY contest was a learning 
experience for us, rest assured this year every effort has been made to 
move the event along more rapidly than last year. We will hold a raffle, 
during the awards ceremony, as well as have you leave with a " thanks for 
your participation" gift. 
 
We also welcome as many beer entries as you can provide. The Grand 



Prize, to be announced, will be a rather large 
homebrew gift certificate. Additionally a special " Brewers Choice Award" 
will be chosen from the Best of Show beers by Chelsea brewmaster Chris 
Sheehan. 
 
Please email your positive RSVP to aleliberty@nyc.rr.com. 
Questions can also be directed to that email address. 
 
This, as you would expect, is a AHA and BJCP sanctioned event. 
Thank you for your interest. 
 
John Naegele, Judge Coordinator aleliberty@nyc.rr.com 
 
Sean White, Competition Coordinator seanywanton@gmail.com 
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